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REGIONAL TRANSIT AUTHORITY

BOARD OF COMMISSIONERS MEETING

LOCATED AT 2817 CANAL STREET

NEW ORLEANS, LA  70119

TUESDAY, MARCH 15, 2016 AT 10:00 A.M.

COMMISSIONERS PRESENT: Chairman Salvador Longoria, Commissioner Flozell Daniels,  Commissioner Al Herrera, Commissioner Barbara Major, Commissioner Earline Roth, Commissioner Sharon Wegner and Commissioner Walter Tillery 
COMMISSIONER ABSENT: Commissioner Connie Goodly
INVOCATION:
Deslie Isidore gave the invocation.  The Pledge of Allegiance followed.
APPROVAL OF MINUTES:
FEBRUARY 23, 2016
Commissioner Herrera moved and Commissioner Major seconded to approve the minutes of February 23, 2016.  Verbal Motion 16-0013 was approved unanimously.
RTA CHAIRMAN’S REPORT:

Deslie Isidore reported that the American Planning Association’s Louisiana Chapter Achievement Award for Enriching a Community’s Quality of Life was named in memory of Frank Keevers.  

Deslie Isidore reported that Frank Keevers was the first president of the American Institute of Planner, the precursor of the APA LA.


Deslie Isidore reported that Frank Keevers had a storied career in planning in the New Orleans area, working for Regional Planning Commission, New Orleans Community Improvement Agency, New Orleans Exhibition Hall Authority, and the Jefferson Parish Economic Development Commission.


Deslie Isidore reported that Frank Keevers was described by colleagues as a man of “unapproachable integrity”.  The APA LA established this award in his honor to recognize others who, like Frank Keevers, have positively impacted their community and the people who live there.


Deslie Isidore reported that this year’s recipient of the Francis B. Keevers award, Mr. Salvador Longoria, embodies these qualities.  A practicing attorney, Mr. Longoria has been a member of the Regional Transit Authority in the New Orleans area since 2010 and chairman since 2013.  

Deslie Isidore reported that Salvador Longoria is committed to ensuring public transportation access, with dignity to all riders.  
Deslie Isidore reported that Salvador Longoria was originally from Cuba, has volunteered numerous hours and efforts to many organization and charities in the New Orleans area including the Volunteers of America, United Way, New Orleans Pro Bono Project, Loyola University’s President’s Council, Catholic Charities, Archdiocese of New Orleans, St. Anthony of Padua Pariah and President of the Hispanic Apostolate.
Deslie Isidore reported that Salvador Longoria refers to the RTA’s Board of Commissioners as, “the bridge between the agency and the community and the advocates of public transit users in the region.”  He is passionate and forceful in his commitment to participation of citizens in the planning and decision-making process of the RTA, calling on the agency to implement practices that ensure the citizens in general and riders in particular have a voice.

Deslie Isidore asked staff and the Board to join her in congratulating our Chairman, Salvador Longoria.

Deslie Isidore reported Hispanics in Philanthropy is a network of nonprofits, corporations, foundations, artists, writers, and individuals dedicated to strengthening Latino community, bringing together local and national leaders to address poverty issues, identify solutions and mobilize communities.  Through the HIPGivers campaign, Hispanics in Philanthropy highlights the narrative of Latinos as givers by shining the spotlight of America’s most innovative and impactful Latino leaders.
Deslie Isidore reported that his year our Chairman, Salvador Longoria, was honored for his exceptional contributions to his community.  He was selected because as a lawyer he has defended death row inmates and worked with U.S. immigration detainees; he has also founded service organization and taken in homeless youth who had nowhere else to go.   He has a remarkable track record of developing lasting solutions to address emerging issues including founding The Committee for Caring, Inc. which raised funds to pay hospital, medical, and funeral expenses for New Orleanais affected by AIDS and founding Puentes New Orleans, Inc., a nonprofit dedicated to supporting the needs of the Latino community in the aftermath of Hurricane Katrina. And of course, he has served as our Chairman since 2013 were he has shown his commitment to ensure that all public transportation users have a voice and all businesses have an opportunity for economic advancement – regardless of skin color.

Deslie Isidore asked once again, let us congratulate, our Chairman, Salvador Longoria.

 Chairman Longoria spoke on the Service Enhancements and the speech can be found in the meeting folder in its entirety.

Chairman Longoria reported that the March 22, 2016 Board Meeting was held on March 15, 2016 so that the Board could approve the 2016 Service  Enhancements.

Chairman Longoria thanked his fellow Commissioners, Transdev Staff, Brenda Holmes and Ride NOLA.


Chairman Longoria reported that the RTA made the necessary changes to Service Enhancements to ensure that all riders were impacted by the new service.

2016 SERVICE ENHANCEMENTS


Deslie Isidore reported that staff was asking for approval for the 2016 Service Enhancements.

Commissioner Major moved and Commissioner Daniels seconded to authorize the Board to approve the 2016 Service Enhancements.  Resolution No. 16-007 was adopted unanimously.
JEFFERSON PARISH REPORT:

Commissioner Wegner thanked the RTA for allowing JET to use RTA’s bus washers while JET awaits its new bus washer.

Commissioner Wegner reported that Jefferson Parish was getting a new MITS phone system and was rehabbing a new bus terminal and getting new security cameras for both facilities and terminals and a new system for the MITS office and the vehicles to be able to communicate in real time.
EXECUTIVE MANAGEMENT REPORT:

Justin Augustine introduced the New Human Resources Director Detrich “Dee” Hebert-Johnson.


Justin Augustine reported that President Obama’s Administration announced a new round of Tiger Grant opportunities and was asking the Board to approve applying for the Tiger VIII Grant Opportunity.

Justin Augustine reported that Friday, March 18, 2016, RTA, along with transit agencies around the country, would be participating in National Transit Driver Appreciation Day (TDAD). This day was to celebrate the great men and women who work tirelessly to bring world-class transit to our city. 

Justin Augustine reported that staff was going to ask the community to recognize our drivers for all of their hard work and dedication. 
Justin Augustine reported that RTA/Transdev would be out in the community on Friday, March 18th at various locations along Canal Street thanking our Operators. 
Justin Augustine reported that we could thank a driver with a thank you card. APTA has provided printable thank you cards at http://transitdriverday.org/ to print and give to your favorite driver. We have printed out cards to be filled out and returned to be featured on our “Wall of Thanks” in the Operators Lounge. 
Justin Augustine asked that people get there friends and families involved to help truly make an operator’s day even more special. Stay up to date with all information Transit Driver Appreciation Day and more by following us on social media @NewOrleansRTA using #TDAD.

Justin Augustine introduced to the Board the “Superstars” a group of  individuals that do everything right when they are driving Fixed Route and Paratransit vehicles.


Justin Augustine thanked the operators on behalf of Transdev and the Board of Commissioners for doing a great job with the riding public. 


Chairman Longoria said that having good operators makes the Board’s job very easy.
TRANSDEV – FERRY REPORT:


Mark Major presented the Ferry Report in accordance with the State Fiscal Year, July 1, 2014 to August 30, 2015.

Mark Major stated that the extended ferry hours would be through December 31, 2016.

Mark Major reported that the total expenses for the month of February were $706,369.92 and, less fare collected of $209,814.13, resulted in a net billing for the month of $496,555.79.


Mark Major reported that the Ferry Subsidy for the month of February was $2,859,297, less the net billing of 496,555.79, and the reimbursement to the RTA for the diesel fuel was $29,498.89, RTA Ferry Grant Revenues were $94,568.00 and, less RTA Grant Expenses, was $118,210 which gives a February 2016 balance of $2,309,590.50 of State subsidy for ferry operations. 


Mark Major reported that on the Algiers Point/Canal Street Ferry, the total number of passengers was 75,696 and there were 69 Scooters for a total of 75,765 passengers and, on the Lower Algiers/Chalmette Ferry, there were 397 pedestrians and 26,536 vehicles for a total of 26,933 passengers.

Mark Major presented pictures to the Board of the 30% Design of the new Ferry Terminal.


Mark Major reported that the existing ferry structure would be demolished and passengers would be able to go unobstructed to Woldenberg Park, through the ferry site to Spanish Plaza and then the Riverwalk.

Mark Major reported that staff wanted to renew the look of the ferry terminal that was designed in 1960 and wanted to modernize the look. 


Mark Major reported that at 30% Design staff begins the permit process and the drawings would be submitted to FTA for approval so the project could move into final design.

Mark Major reported that staff issued a Request for Proposals for two (2) ferry vessels.

In response to Commissioner Major, Justin Augustine replied that the City was planning a full restoration of Spanish Plaza.


Commissioner Major stated that the people that live in Algiers are the people that live in the City and they deserve to have a new terminal just like the tourists on the eastbank.

Justin Augustine stated that there were a total of three (3) grants one for the boats, the terminal and to beautify the westbank.


Commissioner Major stated that staff may want to commission local artists to help with the beautification of these projects.


In response to Commissioner Herrera, Mark Major stated that the Small Business Office established a 14% DBE goal for the vessels.


Justin Augustine reported that staff reached out to the Department of Navy for assistance with setting the DBE goal and came up with the 14% as a reasonable goal.

Justin Augustine reported that the Design Build Concept allows for more opportunities for Small Businesses.


Commissioner Major reported when the RTA hires a contractor, they need to go out and find the appropriate DBE’s for these projects and staff needs to ensure that this happens with this project.


Commissioner Major reported that she was not impressed with Design Build and that the RTA needs to strength the process and maybe the RTA needs to create a model to ensure a fair process.


Justin Augustine reported that when the consultant was selected, staff would work very close with them to ensure DBE’s would get an opportunity.


Commissioner Major stated that if DBE’s were not mandated the major construction firms would not do the correct thing.


Justin Augustine stated that there were going to be different opportunities for DBE’s and FTA agreed to put Project Management Oversight (PMO) over the project. 


Commissioner Major stated that for the N. Rampart Street/St. Claude Avenue Streetcar Expansion Project the Board should have been more diligent regarding the DBE’s for this project.

Commissioner Major stated that the DBE Program should be tightened up before any more projects are out for bid.


Justin Augustine reported that the RTA was putting on a DBE Outreach Program for DBE’s in the City.
CAPITAL IMPROVEMENTS PROGRESS REPORT

N. RAMPART STREET/ST. CLAUDE AVENUE STREETCAR EXPANSION PROJECT CANAL STREET TO ELYSIAN FIELDS AVENUE 


Martin Pospisil reported that the track work was 80% completed at the intersections of Rampart Street and Canal Street, Orleans Avenue and from St. Peters to Fields Avenue.

Martin Pospisil reported that that the contractors were working everywhere between Iberville and St. Peters.

Martin Pospisil reported that the underground utility work was taking place at Bienville Street and St. Peters Street and work should be completed in a couple weeks and the only two intersections remaining were Toulouse Street and Canal Street.

Martin Pospisil reported the following:

· Original Contract Value:




$41,154,229
· Change Orders Value:

   



$-    530,510
· Revised Contract Value:





$40,623,719
· Estimated Value of Change Order Under Negotiation 

$     200,000
· 60 Differing Site Conditions to Date 
· All for underground conflicts
· To date value approximately $260,000
· Billed to Bid Item for Differing Site Conditions - $300,000 available in the Original Contract
· Internal Monthly Cost Review Meetings (AWC, Transdev, PB and TMG)
· Current DBE Goal at 32% (28.56% Required by Contract)

· Monthly Project Update for the Community 

Next meeting today at 6:00 p.m. (N. Rampart Best Western Hotel)


Chairman Longoria thanked Martin Pospisil and Michelle Rousseau  for doing a great job with the project and the community outreach. 


Chairman Longoria said that the RTA has been receiving less complaints because the public can see the progress of the project.
STATE OF GOOD REPAIR CARROLLTON:
Fred Basha reported that the Notice To Proceed (NTP) was issued on February 26, 2016 and the construction Kick Off Meeting was held on February 26, 2016.
Fred Basha reported that the contractor was getting all its material in for the project.

CANAL BLVD. STREETCAR/BUS TERMINAL:


None
STATUS OF FEMA PROJECT WORKSHEETS:

Fred Basha stated that the RTA received $118,587,490.84 Million from FEMA and FEMA was currently working with a very small team.

Fred Basha stated that 111 PW’s were in close out with 99 closed and 11 in the final close out process and staff was working with FEMA and GOHSEP to expedite PW closures. 
FINANCIAL STATEMENTS

Ronald Baptiste reported that the Sales Tax Revenue was accrued because the actuals were the same amount as the budgeted amount and there was a 90 day lag from when the City of New Orleans collected the Sales Tax Revenue and the RTA received the money.

Ronald Baptiste reported that the Passenger Fare Line Item came within budget; there was less than a $10,000 difference in staff projections and year to date it was $40,000 under budget.

Ronald Baptiste reported that the Operating Expense Line Item numbers are in under budget due to lower fuel prices; the RTA was paying $1.00 less than what was budgeted through the month of February and what was budgeted in 2016 was a $1.00 less than what was budgeted for 2015.
Ronald Baptiste stated that in the TMSEL Legacy Costs Line Item, many Workers’ Compensation Claims were being resolved and the numbers in the budget were coming down in the past 4-5 years and it was less than what was budgeted for 2016.
Ronald Baptiste stated that the Maritime Operations Line Item was zero net cost to the RTA and all the expenditures that were not covered, such as passenger fares, were paid out of the State Funds that were allocated to ferry operations. 

Ronald Baptiste stated that the Non-Operating Expenses Line Item was at budget for the month and year to date was slightly above budget.
Ronald Baptiste stated that on the Governmental Non-Operating Fixed Assets Construction Cost for the Capital Expenditure Line Item, the Carrollton Project has started and the RTA would start to see the money that was budgeted for 2015 roll over into 2016 would start incurring costs and this Napoleon Facility would start not long after.
Ronald Baptiste stated that the RTA ended the month in a positive position for the month and a positive position year to date.
Deslie Isidore asked that the “Thank You Cards” for “All That You Do” be signed and left with the RTA and the Marketing Department would make sure that the operators received the cards.
PROCUREMENT ACTIVITY REPORT:
Deslie Isidore stated that all the items presented had been verified by the Management Oversight Committee and the Procurement Procedures were in order and the pricing was reasonable.
GRANT

TIGER VIII GRANT APPLICATION

Deslie Isidore stated that staff was requesting approval to file a grant application for Fiscal Year 2016 National Infrastructure Investments which includes the CBD to 9th Ward Extension Project.


Commissioner Major moved and Commissioner Daniels seconded to authorize staff to file a grant application for TIGER VIII.  Resolution No. 16-007 was adopted unanimously.

TO RESCIND:

10-12 PASSENGER PARATRANSIT VEHICLES;


Deslie Isidore stated that staff was requesting to rescind the award for 10-12 Passenger Paratransit Vehicles with National Bus Sales and Leasing.

In response to Commissioner Roth, Deslie Isidore stated that more money was found to get additional buses and the original specifications were not the correct specifications and the new specifications would give the RTA more wheelchair capacity on the buses.

Commissioner Major moved and Commissioner Daniels seconded to authorize staff to rescind the award to National Bus Sales and Leasing.  Resolution No. 16-008 was adopted unanimously.
TO AWARD:
17-12 PASSENGER PARATRANSIT VEHICLES:


Deslie Isidore stated that staff was asking approval to award a contract for 17-12 Passenger Paratransit Vehicles on State Contract.

Commissioner Roth moved and Commissioner Daniels seconded to authorize the Board to award a contract to National Bus Sales .   Resolution No. 16-009 was adopted unanimously.
DUAL POWER MODULE (DPM)

Deslie Isidore stated that staff was asking approval to award a contract for Dual Power Module (DPM).


Commissioner Major moved and Commissioner Daniels seconded to authorize the Board to award a contract to Stewart and Stevenson, Inc.  Resolution No. 16-010 was adopted unanimously.
ACCESS CONTROL SYSTEMS UPGRADE

Deslie Isidore stated that staff was asking approval to award a contract for Access Control System Upgrade.

Commissioner Major moved and Commissioner Wegner seconded to authorize the Board to award a contract to Convergint Technologies, LLC.  Resolution No. 16-011 was adopted unanimously.

PROFESSIONAL A&E ON CALL SERVICES – SMALL BUSINESS ENTERPRISE DESIGN SERVICE TASK ORDER – UPT BUS CANOPY LIGHTING

Deferred

TO AMEND:

GENERAL CONTRACTOR – RAMPART STREET/ST. CLAUDE AVENUE STREET PROJECT


Deslie Isidore stated that staff was asking approval to amend the contract for General Contractor – Rampart Street/St. Claude Avenue Street Project for the Tiger VII Grant Application.
Commissioner Major moved and Commissioner Tillery seconded to authorize the Board to amend the contract with Archer Western .   Resolution No. 16-012 was adopted unanimously.
PROCUREMENT STATUS REPORT:

Deslie Isidore reported that the Procurement Activity Report was in the Commissioners’ Binders. 
OPERATIONS REPORT
Brendan Matthews reported that chargeable accidents per 100,000 Miles for February for buses was 1.00 and the goal was 1.07.
Brendan Matthews reported that Operations hired Lucien Dolliole, Operations Technology Supervisor and his job was to make a major impact on the operators when hazardous conditions were identified.

Brendan Matthews reported that before Mr. Dolliole was hired, “Drivers Alerts” were issued for the routes and now training videos were made for the operators to help the operators avoid these conditions on the routes which helps reduce reoccurring accidents on the routes.
In response to Commissioner Major, Brendan Matthews stated that staff does go back and look at previous conditions and use these opportunities as coaching tools.

Commissioner Major stated that the buses needed to have Safety Alerts on the buses

Brendan Matthews reported that system ridership increased by 5.52% in February 2016 compared with February 2015. 

Brendan Matthews reported that On Timer Performance for bus was 72.60%, Rail 67.40% and Paratransit 85.15% 
Brendan Matthews reported that 100% of the lines experienced some level of detours or service interruptions; 38 service disruptions and 5 long – term detours affected service during February. 

Brendan Matthews reported that Fixed Route ran early 6.9% of the time and Streetcars ran early 7.4% of the time during the month of February.

Brendan Matthews reported that 38 bus and streetcar lines, 100 were affected by service disruptions in February.

Brendan Matthews stated that October 15, 2016 was a tentative date for the Bus Roadeo and the winners would attend APTA 2017.

Brendan Matthews stated that during the festival times there was a major increased in ridership and staff would do a better job in getting information to the riding public.

ADA COMPLIANCE REPORT
Karen Sider reported that 601 persons visited the ID Center in February.

Karen Sider reported that 269 ID Cards, 74 senior cards, 33 fixed-route, 80 ADA cards and 82 Medicare Cards had been issued and 332 people came in for applications or information. 

Karen Sider reported that 162 ADA applications had been processed, 101 approved, 19 denied, and 23 fixed route applications were received and processed and 85 ADA requests for applications were mailed. 
Karen Sider reported that the Paratransit office had 22,714 requests for trips and 17,014 completed trips with an on-time performance of 85.71%.

Karen Sider reported that on fixed-route, 88,453 individuals paid the reduced fare of 40 cents and 4,290 ADA clients rode free.  There were also 1,660 wheelchair passengers and 6,033 bike riders on the fixed route vehicles.

Karen Sider reported that one Outreach was conducted with the Council on Aging’s Senior Center Directors on February 3, 2016.

Karen Sider reported that 7 complaints were filed during the month of February and staff was making changes on the way complaints were being handled.

In response to Commissioner Herrera, Karen Sider stated that outreach can be done for the City of Kenner.


Chairman Longoria stated that he wanted to thank the Management Oversight Committee, Dr. Anthony Mumphrey, Jr., Bonnie Garrigan, Tiffany Pitre and Ashley Burns for the work that was done on the Service Enhancements and he said that the amount of data that was collected and presented to the Board helped them make the correct decisions regarding the Service Enhancements.   
TITLE VI PROGRAM/POLICY STATEMENT:
Public Hearing – Title VI and to Release the Title VI Social Equity Analysis Report

Deslie Isidore stated that staff was requesting hold Public Hearings – Title VI and To Release the Title VI Social Equity Analysis Report.


Commissioner Roth moved and Commissioner Major seconded to authorize the Board to authorize staff to conduct a Public Hearing for possible service changes for April 26, 2016 and release the Title VI Social Equity Analysis Report for Public Comment.  Resolution No. 16-013 was adopted unanimously. 

LOUISIANA COMPLIANCE QUESTIONNAIRE:

Deslie Isidore stated that as a part of the annual audit the RTA must complete this questionnaire.


Commissioner Major moved and Commissioner Wegner seconded to authorize staff to submit the Louisiana Compliance Questionnaire.  Resolution No. 16-014 was adopted unanimously.

NEW BUSINESS (UNANIMOUS VOTE REQUIRED TO CONSIDER


Commissioner Longoria moved and Commissioner Major seconded to add Professional A&E On Call Services – Small Business Enterprise Design Service Task Order – UPT Bus Canopy Lighting to the Agenda. Verbal Motion 16-014 was approved unanimously.

PROFESSIONAL A&E ON CALL SERVICES – SMALL BUSINESS ENTERPRISE DESIGN SERVICE TASK ORDER – UPT BUS CANOPY LIGHTING

Deslie Isidore stated that staff was asking to ratify the Professional A&E On Call Services – Small Business Enterprise Design Service Task Order – UPT Bus Canopy Lighting.

Commissioner Major moved and Commissioner Daniels seconded Small Business Enterprise Design Service Task Order – UPT Bus Canopy Lighting for Royal Engineers & Consultants, LLC.  Resolution No. 16-015 was adopted unanimously.
RTA GENERAL COUNSEL’S REPORT:

NEXT BUS TECHNOLOGY:


Sundiata Haley reported that staff was asking for an extension to Force Multiplier Solution, LLC’s contract for six months (January 1, 2016 – June 30, 2016) and if additional time was needed staff would come back before the board. 
Sundiata Haley reported that the solicitation for the CAD/AVL had gone out and staff should be awarding the contract at the next Board Meeting.  
Deslie Isidore read the resolution into record.

Commissioner Major moved and Commissioner Daniels seconded to approve the six month extension with Force Multiplier Solutions, LLC.  Resolution No. 16-017 was adopted unanimously.
INSURANCE BROKER AND BENEFITS ADMINISTRATOR: 


Sundiata Haley reported that staff was asking approval to take the renewal option in the Kennedy Financial Group Contract for an additional 5 years.


Sundiata Haley reported that when the Kennedy Financial Group started in 2011 with the Retirement Health Plan, the RTA was paying $6.8 Million per year; since then the Kennedy Group has reduced the cost to $1.9 Million per year.

Sundiata Haley reported regarding the Affordable Health Care Act (Obama Care), the Kennedy Group secured $300,000 in Federal Grants for Health Care Cost in addition to another $168,000 but that grant has no funding at the current time.


Sundiata Haley reported that the Kennedy Group also insures all the RTA’s assets and has reduced the premiums by 15-20%, approximately a $1 Million reduction, in insurance payments.


Sundiata Haley reported that RTA needed a $5 Million escrow account for the former insurance company and the Kennedy Group was able to give the RTA its $5 Million back and the former vender also owed RTA $428,000 and the Kennedy Group also got that money back.

Deslie Isidore read the resolution into the record.


Commissioner Major moved and Commissioner Daniels seconded to take the 5 year renewal option with Kennedy Financial Group.  Resolution No. 16-017 was adopted unanimously.
AUDIENCE QUESTIONS AND COMMENTS 


Brenda Holmes thanked the Board for recognizing the operators today and for honoring all operators on Friday.

Brenda Holmes thanked the Ride Line for helping her with bus schedule information.


Brenda Holmes asked that a bus stop be placed behind St. Jude Church or by the Police District for Route No. 88 and Route No. 57 because once these routes leave Canal Street, there are no stops in between.


Brenda Holmes stated that the public should to be informed that the Service Enhancements would be delayed until April 20, 2016.  

Brenda Holmes thanked the Operations Department from moving the bus stop that was in a dangerous location.

Brenda Holmes stated that she appreciated the respect and dignity that she receives from staff. 

Steven Kennedy stated that he appreciates the recognition that the operators received today especially Operator Wayne “Love” Nelson.


Steven Kennedy stated that he stands for Economic Equity Inclusion. 

Steven Kennedy stated that he was a small business owner and he was part of the 52% of black males that were unemployed in the City of New Orleans and he was tired of not having a job.

Steven Kennedy stated that one of his concerns was the way proposals were scoped.  They were scoped to have 5-20 years of experience and that excluded a lot of people from participating and created a large disparity.
Steven Kennedy stated that it was great to see that the Kennedy Financial Group was doing a great job and was able to get a 5 year extension on their contract.

Steven Kennedy stated that on March 4, 2016, Bus No. 28 broke down at the UPT and when he called Ride Line he was told that a passenger got sick on the bus so the bus had to be cleaned and that a Supervisor should have come to the stop and informed the passengers why there was a delay with the bus.

Justin Augustine stated that the Supervisors were supposed to inform the passenger on the line when there were delays on the line.


In response to Commissioner Herrera, Steven Kennedy stated that he has a degree in Urban Planning from the University of New Orleans and a Masters from Tulane University.


Steven Kennedy stated that he deals with Urban Planning, a Real Estate and Economic Development and Urban Planning.

Steven Kennedy stated that Urban Planning touches on the social aspects of the community, environmental aspects of the community and also the economic aspects of the community whether it was transportation service or transportation development.

Commissioner Major stated that the RTA was reshaping things around new and emerging businesses.

EXECUTIVE SESSION (2/3RDS VOTE TO CONSIDER):
· TMSEL, INC. RETIREMENT INCOME PLAN PLAINTIFF V RTA, ET AL DEFENDANTS: CIVIL ACTION NO. 14-CV-2485 SECTION “H” JUDGE MILAZZO MAGISTRATE JUDGE NORTH 
DEFERRED

ADJOURNMENT

Commissioner Major moved and Commissioner Tilley seconded to adjourn the Board Meeting of March 15, 2016 at 11:53 a.m.  Verbal Motion No. 16-015 was approved unanimously.
